From: Mayor

To: <u>Mary Ellen Truelove</u>; <u>Shellee Fournier</u>

Cc: <u>Marcia Maxwell</u>

Subject: Fwd: Municipal Drug Strategy - Gananoque, TLTI, Township of Rideau Lakes -Update

Date: Friday, August 22, 2025 11:34:23 AM

Attachments: <u>image001.png</u>

Should be an information item for future meeting. Arie Hoogenboom, Mayor Township of Rideau Lakes 1-800-928-2250 X241 Cell 613-323-0901

Begin forwarded message:

From: "Marshall, Kimberley" < Kimberley. Marshall@healthunit.org>

Date: August 22, 2025 at 9:28:18 AM EDT

To: marciamaxwell

Cc: "Marshall, Kimberley" < Kimberley. Marshall@healthunit.org>

Subject: Municipal Drug Strategy - Gananoque, TLTI, Township of Rideau

Lakes -Update

Re: Municipal Drug Strategy Members, Town of Gananoque, Township of Leeds and the Thousand Islands, Township of Rideau Lakes

Good afternoon everyone,

I hope this message finds you well. I am writing to inform you that, after careful consideration, we have made the decision to pause the local Municipal Drug Strategy Committee – Town of Gananoque, Township of Leeds and the Thousand Islands and Township of Rideau Lakes, for the remainder of the municipal term.

As you are aware, the committee's effectiveness heavily relies on leadership and coordination, and currently, we do not have a designated Chair to steer our efforts. Without this key role filled, we believe it is in the best interest of the committee and the organization to temporarily suspend our meetings and activities until we are able to secure appropriate leadership.

We truly appreciate the commitment and hard work that each of you has contributed thus far. Your involvement has been invaluable, and we remain hopeful that we will be able to resume our work in the near future under new leadership.

We will keep you informed of any developments regarding the reorganization of the committee. Please do contact Marcia with any suggestions or questions in the meantime, by replying to this email.

Thank you once again for your understanding and continued support.

Warm regards,

Kimberley Marshall and Marcia Maxwell

Kimberley Marshall, R.N., B.Sc.N. (she/her)
Public Health Nurse | Population Health
South East Health Unit

(formerly Leeds, Grenville and Lanark District Health Unit)

Toll free 1 800 660 5853

Ph: 1613 345 5685 Extension 2218

Work Cell: 613 888 5673

E-mail: Kimberley.marshall@healthunit.org



This e-mail may contain privileged and confidential information intended only for the individual or entity named in the message. If the reader of this message is not the intended recipient, or the agent responsible to deliver it to the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any review, dissemination, distribution or copying of this communication is prohibited. If this communication was received in error, please notify us by reply e-mail and delete the original message.

Il se peut que le contenu du présent courriel soit confidentiel et privé et il n'est destiné qu'à la personne indiquée au-dessus. Toute distribution, utilisation ou reproduction du courriel ou des renseignements qui s'y trouvent par une personne autre que son destinataire prévu est interdite. Si vous avez reçu le message par erreur, veuillez m'en aviser par téléphone au numéro précité ou par courriel, puis supprimer sans délai la version originale de la communication ainsi que toutes ses copies. Merci de votre collaboration.

Disclaimer: This e-mail and any attachments may contain personal information or information that is otherwise confidential and is intended for the exclusive use of the intended recipient. The contents hereof are protected under the rights and privileges of the Municipal Freedom of Information and Protection of Privacy legislation. If you are not the intended recipient, any use, disclosure or copying of any part of it is prohibited. The Township of Rideau Lakes accepts no liability for damage caused by any virus transmitted in this message. If this e-mail is received in error, please immediately reply advising of the error, and delete or destroy any copies of it. The transmission of e-mails between an employee or agent of the Township of Rideau Lakes and a third party does not constitute a binding contract without the express written consent of an authorized representative of The Corporation of the Township of Rideau Lakes.